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2. constitute a genuine threat of harassment to a person or persons on campus;
3. unjustifiably invade privacy or confidentiality; or
4. pose an immediate, direct, and substantial threat to the conduct of the

activities of the College.

We discuss each of these restrictions in turn. 

1. It is unclear that Dr. Knight’s remarks violated any law that would restrict her
reported speech. There has been some public discussion of whether her
remarks constituted hate speech. We are not lawyers and so cannot express a
legal opinion on this. This aside, it is the Advisory Committee’s view that in the
absence of what appears to be a clear violation of Canadian law restricting
speech, the presumption should be that her speech is not prohibited. This lack
of clarity is acknowledged in effect in public discussion in the wake of post-
October 7th pro-Palestinian protests about whether in the absence of a law
that prohibits endorsement or glorification of terrorism, there should be
legislative changes to prohibit such speech (Mike Hager and Colin Freeze,
“Rallies raise question of whether Canada should have a law against public
cheering of terrorism,” The Globe and Mail, October 14, 2023). This article
noted that the Canadian government in 2019 strengthened rights to
expression by eliminating a crime of “promoting terrorism” and replacing it
with a crime of counselling “another person to commit a terrorist offense.” A
plain meaning of Dr. Knight’s remarks was not that she was counselling
another person to commit a terrorist offense. Her remarks in the Langara
interview provided to us indicate that she does not and did not mean to
endorse killing of innocent persons “of any nation.”

We note that public statements at rallies are often expressed without nuance
to encourage expressions of support and anger to respond to what is believed
to be serious or outrageous injustice. They are also attention-seeking for
specific causes. This can be a regrettable feature of freedom of expression,
but it is a practical reality that our laws broadly recognize and tolerate, partly
because it reflects the fact that rallies often use unnuanced and inflammatory
language to promote support for and notice of causes and because of the
difficulty of crafting exceptions that would not interfere with legitimate
protests or that would censor apparent endorsements of violence in political
tracts from Plato to some Marxist and anarchist writings, among others.
Prevention of such expressions of ideas is regarded by defenders of free
expression as counterproductive, presenting its own dangers including the
creation of apparent martyrs. As far as we can tell, Dr. Knight’s remarks fall
into the category of inflammatory, attention-seeking public speech. Her
clarifications of her views of the limits of what she intended should not be








